
Clovis  Christian  Ministerial  Alliance 
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, September 6, 2012,  8:30 a.m. 

 
 

Present :  Keath Baskett (FUMC); Patricia Bazar (United Way); Curtis Brewer (Good Samaritan);  
Scott Caldwell (Clovis New Life); Joyce Davis (Habitat for Humanity); Melva Devenport (Farwell Care & Rehab. 
Center); Sabrina Farmer (PRMC); Edwin Ford (Trinity UMC); Jon Forrest (1

st
 Christian); Amie Franz (FCFC);  

Geri Gomez (Lighthouse); Richard Gomez (Lighthouse); Joel Horne (Central Baptist); Jim Kelly (Church of the 
Brethren); Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran); Melba Montague (PRMC HHC & Hospice); Terry Myers (Clovis Schools); 
John Rollinson (Word of God Lutheran); Shirley Rollinson (ENMU Religion Dept.); Dick Ross (Central Baptist);  
Don Schmidt (Ch. of God); Mary Lee Schmidt (Ch. of God); Scott Seymour (Trinity UMC); Floyd Stanley (Parkland 
Baptist); Larry Tittle (W 21

st
. St. CoC); Sistar Yancy (Christian Believers) 

 

Scripture Meditation : Scott Caldwell led us in a study of Matthew 11:28-30 - Jesus' yoke. 
 
Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Bonita Knox  
 
Treasurer's Report : Jim Kelly   -  there is $ 167.59  in the account. 
 
Announcements from Churches and other Christian Organizations :  
 

• October 7 - CROP Walk - Bonita Knox - gather at 1:30pm, to start at 2:00pm. One can donate online. Scott 
Seymour challenged us all to participate.  Go to http://www.cropwalk.org/ for more information. 

• October 13 - H2O Hydration to Others - Edwin Ford and Floyd Stanley showed a video and distributed 
posters about the ministry which drills water wells in Ethiopia. Bring a container to hold water, gather at 
Trinity UMC at 10am, Walk to Greenacres Lake, fill the container with water, walk back to the Church - this 
is only about a 1 mile walk. Women and children in Ethiopia walk 3 - 6 miles daily to get water.  

• Sabrina Farmer and Melba Montague spoke about the PRMC Home Health and Hospice programs. They 
will come to churches to hold educational sessions on Advance Directives, Home Health Care, and 
Hospice. 

• Habitat for Humanity - Scott Seymour is the Church Relations officer. He asked us to find someone in each 
church who would be willing to be a Contact Person for Habitat for Humanity. 

• Faith Christian Family Church is sponsoring an event called XCHANGE September 18 for volunteers and 
paid church staff. 

• W. 21st St. Church of Christ is hosting a seminar on "Recovering from Grief", September 21-23. 
• Curtis Brewer announced that Sunday, September 9, from 9am-4pm there would be an opportunity to do a 

test-drive with Big Country Ford, at the High School, and they would contribute $20 towards the fund for the 
Clovis High School Band. 

• Terry Myers thanked us for prayers and asked for our continuing prayers for the schools. 
 
 
Closing Prayer  :  Scott Seymour 

 
 

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  + +  +  +  +  +  
 
Next Meeting : Thursday, October 4, 2012, 8:30 a.m. 
 
Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth : 
• Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince 
• Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:30-8:30 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris 
 
"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider 
how to stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of 
some, but encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near."    
   Hebrews  10:23-25 


